
CONTACT US

ADMINISTRATION 

Penrith Office  
Civic Centre, 601 High Street.
St Marys Office 
Queen Street Centre,  
207–209 Queen Street.
Contact Centre Open:  
8.30am–4pm. Mon–Fri.
P: 4732 7777 
F: 4732 7958
Write to: PO Box 60, 
Penrith NSW 2751. 
E: council@penrith.city
All of Council’s services are 
still accessible via the online 
portal at my.penrith.city

SERVICES

Waste Services: 4732 7777
Illegal Dumping:  
Contact the EPA hotline  
on 131 555 and ask for the  
RID Squad (Regional Illegal 
Dumping Squad).
Graffiti Hotline:  
Freecall 1800 022 182

MEETING DATES

Council Meeting
10 January 2022 – 7.00pm 
Online via penrith.city  
(Ordinary Meeting)

penrith.city
visitpenrith.com.au

NEWS

PENRITH

COUNCIL BRIEFS
● Council is providing a recycling drop-off point on weekdays

for two weeks from Monday, 20 December through to Friday,
31 December 2021, excluding public holidays. The drop-off
point will be available at Jamison Park from 3pm until 6pm.
Council will be accepting excess household recyclables that
would normally go in the yellow-lidded recycling bin. Items
accepted include wrapping paper, cardboard boxes, glass
bottles and jars, plastic bottles and containers, and steel and
aluminium cans.
Polystyrene will not be accepted at the drop-off, however, clean,
white polystyrene can be dropped off for free at Penrith’s
Community Recycling Centre.
For more information about the service, visit:
penrith.city/christmaswaste

● Penrith City Library will be closed over the Christmas and
New Year break. All three library branches will be closing at
4pm on Friday, 24 December 2021 and will reopen Tuesday,
4 January 2022. After-hours book chutes will be closed during
the Christmas period. All physical items borrowed from
Wednesday, 1 December 2021 will have a due date of Monday,
7 February 2022.
Members can still use some of the Library services through the
free Penrith City Library app.
Become a member online at library.penrith.city

● What are you doing this Christmas? Make sure to include
in your plans to actively supervise any children in and around
your pool. Nominate an adult as the pool supervisor.
Supervisors should have their attention on the children, not on a
book, their phone, or anything else that will distract them. Have
a phone close by in case you need to call for help. Be pool safe
this Christmas.
For more information about pool safety, visit:
penrith.city/poolsafety

● During December, Penrith City Council has extended the
operating hours of the Judges Place Car Park on Friday and
Saturday nights.
The car park will remain open until midnight on those nights,
providing greater access to parking for the community enjoy the
many activities, cafés and restaurants within the City Centre.
Step out and enjoy the City Centre, grab a bite to eat or take in
the entertainment and activations in Memory and Triangle parks,
while supporting local businesses.

● Access to Allen Place car park from Station Street will be closed
from Monday, 6 December 2021. Allen Place car park is still
open. Entry to Allen Place car park is via Gaymark Lane or
Lawson Street.

 facebook.com/penrith.city.council

 twitter.com/penrithcouncil

 instagram.com/penrithcitycouncil

 youtube.com/penrithcitycouncil

 penrith.city

 visitpenrith.com.au

PUBLIC NOTICES
Re-Exhibition of Draft Mamre Precinct 
Development Contributions Plan
Council invites you to inspect and provide comment on the 
re-exhibition of draft Mamre Precinct Development Contributions Plan.
Draft Mamre Precinct Development Contributions Plan was previously 
publicly exhibited between 19 November 2020 to 17 December 2020. 
Due to a number of changes, the draft plan now requires re-exhibition.
The draft plan enables the collection of funds from development to 
meet the costs of providing local infrastructure, which will include: 
• Open space works and land acquisition
• Transport works and land acquisition
The draft Mamre Road Precinct Development Contributions Plan is 
on public exhibition from Thursday 9 December 2021 to Thursday, 
27 January 2022. 
The draft plan can be viewed online at yoursaypenrith.com.au
You are invited to make a written submission to Council by 5pm 
Thursday, 17 December by: 
• Email: cityplanningteam@penrith.city
• Post: The General Manager (Attention City Planning – Mamre

Road Precinct Development Contributions Plan), Penrith City
Council, PO Box 60, Penrith NSW 2751

Please include a subject line indicating ‘Draft Mamre Road Precinct 
Development Contributions Plan’ in emails and letters. 
For further enquiries, please contact Natalie Stanowski, Principal 
Planner on 4732 7403.

Applications use of Council Sporting 
Grounds Winter 2022 –  
19 March to 17 September 2022 
Applications are now open for use of Penrith City Council’s sporting 
grounds for the Winter 2022 season (19 March 2022 until 17 
September 2022). The allocation of fields will be at Council’s 
discretion and will include consideration of factors such as 
community benefit, prior usage and the need for schedule 
maintenance and capital works.
New Hirers are encouraged to contact the Community Facilities and 
Recreation team on 4732 7930, or via email recreation@penrith.city 
for information and forms.  
Applications are required to be received by Community Facilities 
and Recreation prior to Friday, 14 January 2021 at 4pm. 
Applications can be submitted by:   
• Email: recreation@penrith.city
• Post: PO Box 60, Penrith NSW 2750
• In person: Penrith Civic Centre, 601 High Street, Penrith NSW 2751

SUMMER STARTS HERE
Get the kids back into the pool and 
swimming confidently with our school 
holiday intensive learn to swim program.

Starts 10 January at Penrith and St Marys.

ripplesnsw.com.auBook now or 02 9833 3000



penrith.city

DEVELOPMENT CONSENT/S 
DETERMINED
Pursuant to Section 4.59 of the Environmental Planning and 
Assessment Act 1979, the schedule below lists applications recently 
determined by Penrith City Council.

Approved Development Applications

• Stanton Dahl Architects DA21/0489
Lot 721 DP 814013 (Nos. 63–67) York Road, Jamisontown
Alterations and additions to existing motor vehicle dealership
including installation of signs

• NSW Land & Housing Corporation DA21/0143 
Lot 4 DP 36316 (No. 79) Doonmore Street, Penrith 
Demolition of existing structures and construction of a 2-storey 
boarding house with 6 rooms, landscaping, fencing and ancillary 
works

Viewing of Development Applications
The above development application/s may be viewed on Council’s DA 
Tracker via penrithcity.nsw.gov.au/DATracker Officers of Council’s 
Development Services Department will be able to assist with your 
enquiries.

Disclosure of Political Donations or Gifts
By law, reportable political donations or gifts must be disclosed by anyone 
lodging a planning application to Council. Call 4732 7649 or visit 
penrithcity.nsw.gov.au
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